## Flood Control Committee May 31, 2017

The **Flood Control Committee** met Thursday, May 31 2017, at 5:15 p.m. in the City Hall Conference Room. Present were Committee Members; Jeff Erlenbusch, Rick Huber and Brant Kassner. Committee Member Ken Gardner was absent. Also present were Floodplain Administrator Sam Malenovsky and Recorder Payroll/Claims Clerk Ally Capps.

## 1. Recommendation to Council for Approval of the Miles City Levee Emergency Action Plan

Floodplain Administrator Malenovsky explained the Levee Emergency Action Plan was a Plan drafted in 2015 and is coming to Committee for approval and recommendation to Council to move forward to place the Action Plan into effect. Committee Member Huber asked if this was going to cost the City of Miles City? Floodplain Administrator Malenovsky explained the Action Plan is not going to cost the city anything and implementing the Plan needed to come to committee to receive a recommendation to move forward to Council. The Plan would increase the CRS (Community Rating System) points to help move forward with decreasing the amounts citizens pay for flood insurance.

- \*\* Committee Member Huber recommend to approve to Council the Recommendations to Council for Approval of the Miles City Levee Emergency Action Plan seconded by Committee Member Kassner and on roll call vote, the motion carried unanimously. 3-0
- 2. Request of Citizens/Public Comment:

-None.

3. Committee Members Comments:

-None.

- 4. Adjournment
- \*\* Committee Member Kassner moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Committee Member Huber and passed unanimously, 3-0.

There being no further business, the Committee adjourned at 5:30 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Flood Control Committee Chairperson

Jeff Erlenbusch acting Chairperson